
 
 

Sacramento Decision Change 

  

Aug 20 

[Posted August 19, 2023] 

Dear Sacramento elders, 

Thank you for meeting with us earlier this week and for helping with considerations and 

decisions. We respect your perspectives and look forward to a better future. 

Reporting back to all of you, Ron visited with his meeting and discovered there are 

grandchildren who sometimes attend, and Gilbert’s presence could possibly cause them to 

lose that special opportunity, which is unacceptable to all of us. After we considered the 

attendees in the remaining Sunday meetings, we realized there are no Sunday meetings 

that could host Gilbert without complications. As a result, we feel it will be most peaceful 

and appropriate to have a meeting where only volunteers will meet with Gilbert. The 

Wainwright’s and Keith Smith’s have volunteered for this meeting. In time we can consider 

similar arrangements for Wednesday and Union meetings. Regarding gospel meetings, we 

have asked that Gilbert call in. 

This has been a new experience, but we do feel the encouragement of our Father’s help as 

we seek to do what is safe and peaceful. We appreciate your effort and help to work 

through these processes in a way that promotes peace. 

Your brothers in Christ, 

Harold, Rob and Richard 

 

WINGS Note: THe previous decision was reported at Concerning Decision 

Despite Opposition 
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